AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 6th day of April, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman


             James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
      Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Sandra Kissam from Union Avenue led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 11A: Assessor’s Ofc.: Certiorari Settlements - Zacharia
Deleted Item 11B: Assessor’s Ofc.: Certiorari Settlements – Chaudry Enterprises LLC

Deleted Item 11C: Assessor’s Ofc.: Certiorari Settlements – Newburgh Algonquin Lanes

Deleted Item 12B: Resolution on Modifications on the 2% Property Tax Cap
Deleted Item 15:   Potentiality of Executive Session: Delaware Aqueduct Tap Litigation
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount                     of $979,813.45 for vouchers: 151349 to 151676.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
 
6.    REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS
     ​​           
              Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
              -  Activity for March:  Blotters/Calls - +20.7%, Investigations - +4.5%, Arrests - +22.8%, 
                 Traffic Stops – +66.9%, Summonses - +46.7%, Accidents - -20.9%.
 -  Job related Injuries: 1 Patrol Sgt. is out of work, two full-time Patrol Officers are                  

    on light duty in the station and one part-time Patrol Officer is out of work.   

 -  New Employees:  One new part time Patrol Officer started on April 2nd.  The 

    Department is at the contractual maximum of twelve part time Police Officers.  One   

    part time Dispatcher was approved and will be starting soon.
 -  Training:  
    Narcan - Almost every Police Officer in the department received Narcan training in    

    the past two weeks.  Narcan is a drug that can be administered to individuals who   

    may be victims of opioid overdose (heroin, morphine, oxycodone, hydrocodone, etc.)  
    Each trained Officer has a Narcan kit.  
    Use-of Force - Nearly all members of the Department recently completed refresher 

    training on Use-of-Force policies, Deadly Physical Force and Legal Updates.

    Evidence and Property Handling – Recently blocks of training also included review                 

    of policies concerning the handling of evidence and property.
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 -  Traffic Enforcement:  Grants – A new funding year has started for STOP-DWI, Seat 

    Belt Enforcement and other specific traffic issues.  Each year, the Department uses  

    the available funding to target the offenses identified for a particular program period.   

    Overtime monies spent during the programs is later reimbursed to the Town.
-  Citizens Police Academy:  The Police Department will hold a Citizens Police  

   Academy over eight weeks starting Tuesday, May 5th.  This program allows citizens                               

   to get some insight as to how law enforcement operates in the community.  Various 

   speakers are scheduled to provide information on a number of topics.  Interested 

   parties can register by calling the Town Recreation Department at (845) 564-7815.

             John Platt, DPW Commissioner, reported the following:
             -  The reading of 6,500 meters for the 1st quarter 2015 has been completed.
             -  Repaired fire hydrants this winter.
             -  Spring flushing of hydrants will be conducted once a date is set.
             -  There were twelve or thirteen water main breaks this winter.  Hopefully that will be 

                the end of that now.
             -  Thank you to Todd DePew and the Highway staff for the cleaning/clearing of 1,400 
                hydrants this winter.  
             -  Completed DAT.  The air vent system has been put on and it is not discharging or 

                wasting water.
             -  Getting close to scheduling the chemical bid.

                
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
             -  All plows have been removed and the Highway Department is getting ready for               

                Spring!

             -  Moved the recycle sand in the back and will begin to use this next week.
             -  The department is removing dead trees from the winter and will begin catching                          

                up on patching the Town roads.
             -  Leaf and Brush bins are available from 9:00 am – 1:00 pm.
             -  Lawn damage control is very involved from the harsh winter.
             -  Todd should hear something Wednesday morning regarding the black topping.
John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:
-  The Assessor’s office is a work in progress and will continue to send out notes  

    to Town residents.  This should be completed by May 1, 2015.
-  All filings were completed on March 1st, including for STAR and other exemptions.

7.  ANIMAL CONTROL: Hiring Two Shelter Helpers
            Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests permission to hire John                

            Kenger as a part time Animal Shelter Helper at $10.00 per hour.  Mr. Kenger                               

            will replace previously approved Sara Birdsall who declined the job.   Approval                        

            is pending the outcome of his pre-employment physical, PPD, drug/alcohol                           

            testing and paperwork.       
            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring John Kenger                           

            as a part time Animal Shelter Helper at $10.00 per hour.  The Motion was                            

            seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

    Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
            Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests permission to hire Zachary                    

            Nolen as a part time Animal Shelter Helper at $10.00 per hour with a proposed                                

            hire date of Thursday, April 16, 2015.  Mr. Nolen will replace Lauren LaRocca                                

            who resigned from this position.   Approval is pending the outcome of his pre-

            employment physical, PPD, drug/alcohol testing and paperwork.      
            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Zachary Nolen                           

            as a part time Animal Shelter Helper at $10.00 per hour.  The Motion was                            

            seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

    Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
  8.  WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT: Hiring of Engineer
      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt stated that the Town will start a water 

      main replacement project this coming construction season and will work with the  

      Highway Department.  The Town would like to obtain Maser Consulting P.A. to                 

      provide professional survey and mapping services.   The properties in question                         

      are located on:
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-  Arbor Drive from NYS Hwy No. 17K to Westwood Drive.
-  Westwood Drive from Arbor Drive to Minosa Place.
-  Minosa Place from Westwood Drive to Flamingo Drive.

-  Flamingo Drive from Minosa Place to Windwood Drive.

-  Sandalwood Drive from Westwood Drive to Linden Drive.

-  Linden Drive from Sandalwood Drive to Clover Lane.

-  Clover Lane from Linden Drive to Windwood Drive.

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Platt to contact Central Hudson.  Mr. Platt stated                         that he will coordinate with Central Hudson as they have done a lot of repairs.                 Sections will be extended and the Town will go as far the money takes them which                    is approximately $400,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Maser Consulting P.A.                       

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      
             Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 9.  RECREATION: 

      A.  Hiring of Part Time Laborer

                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
                  permission to hire Colleen Butler as a part time Laborer at $8.75 per hour with                       

                  a starting date on or after Thursday, April 16, 2015.  This position was left                           

                  open at the resignation of Mr. Antonio Orta and the funds are available in                       

                  Budget Account #7110-0100.  Approval is pending her completed fingerprints,                    

                  paperwork, drug/alcohol testing and physical.       
                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Colleen Butler                           

                  as a part time Laborer at $8.75 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by                  

                  Councilman Ruggiero.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
     B.   Hiring of Part Recreation Aide
                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
                  permission to hire Edwin VanVoorhis as a part time Recreation Aide at $10.00                    

                  per hour with a starting date of Thursday, April 16, 2015.  This position will                          

                  assist with maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park and handle field maintenance                          

                  at Cronomer Park.  Approval is pending his completed paperwork, fingerprints                   

                  and a physical which includes drug/alcohol testing.         
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Edwin VanVoorhis                            

                  as a part time Recreation Aide at $10.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by                  

                  Councilman Presutti.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
     C.   Hiring of Assistant  Recreation Director
                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo has completed               

                  the interview process for the Assistant Recreation Director position.  The two  

                  candidates were interviewed on March 31, 2015 and Mr. Petrillo would like permission 
                  to hire Jason Szeli for the position on a provisional basis.   Mr. Szeli will have to               

                  pass the test when it becomes available.  The salary will be $40,000.00 and is in                  

                  the budget under Account 7310-0100.  The start date will be Thursday, April 9, 2015.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Jason Szeli for the     

Assistant Recreation Director on a provisional basis.  The Motion was seconded by                  

                  Councilwoman Greene.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
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10.  COURT: Award of Projects Under JCAP Grant Award

 The Town Court was awarded $16,894.88 from the 2014-2015 Justice Court Assistance 
        Program Grant (JCAP) which was submitted in October, 2014.  The following is a list                  

        of items that are being requested to purchase from the awarded grant:

 Installation of Security System for entire building

       $7,820.00


 Construction for the Clerk’s Window



       $3,750.00


 Two Replacement Desk Chairs for Two Clerks


          $200.00

 One Replacement Rolling File Cabinet



          $547.88


 Stanchions for the Court Room




          $147.00


 Storage Boxes for File Retention



       $1,500.00


 Plantronics Cordless Telephone Headsets


          $863.88

 Various Office Supplies (Paper/Folders/Envelopes, etc.)

       $2,066.12








     Total    $16,894.88
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Cedar Construction from 

       Wallkill, NY for the construction project in the amount of $3,750.00.  This was the               

       lowest of the three quotes.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      

              Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti –yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve D-Ben Security Systems,            

       Inc. from Newburgh, NY for the security system installation project in the amount of 

       $7,820.00.  This was the lowest of the three quotes.  The Motion was seconded by 
       Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      

              Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti –yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above smaller purchases  

       totaling $16,894.88.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      

              Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti –yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.  ASSESSOR’S OFFICE: Certiorari Settlements

A. (DELETED ITEM): Zacharia
    This item was deleted from the agenda.

B. (DELETED ITEM): Chaudry Enterprises LLC
    This item was deleted from the agenda.
      C. (DELETED ITEM): Newburgh Algonquin Lanes 

    This item was deleted from the agenda.
12.  RESOLUTIONS:

A.  Resolution for the Stop DWI Program

Documentation sent from Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor to the Town Board       

asking for consideration for approving the proposed Resolution authorizing      

execution and delivery of inter-municipal agreement between the Town and             

Orange County for a Stop DWI Program Services Agreement for 2015.  Supervisor 
Piaquadio, Police Chief Michael Clancy and other Town Officers will be authorized 
and empowered to make, execute and deliver on behalf of the Town all such    

certificates, agreements, documents, papers and to take such actions that may                   

be necessary to carry out the Resolution and the terms and conditions of the   

Agreement.
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed                 

                   Resolution for the Stop DWI Program.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
                   Presutti.

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

      Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. (DELETED ITEM): Resolution on Modifications on the 2% Property Tax Cap
    This item was deleted from the meeting.
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 13.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -   The State law states that every residence should have a carbon monoxide detector.     

            If you don’t have one, please get one.
       -   The Town is still waiting on responses from the Pilgrim Pipeline.
       -   Supervisor Piaquadio is now a Marriage Officer and has performed one marriage 
            ceremony so far  at Town Hall.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  The Town Clerk’s Office will be open this coming Saturday, April 11th from 9-12 p.m. 

           None of the other offices will be open.
       -   Spring time is here and love is in the air.  Marriage licenses are available.    
       -   Fishing season has begun.
       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:


 -  Happy Easter to everyone.

14.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Jonathan Ridgeway from Plattekill 
 Mr. Ridgeway asked the Town Board to take the Pilgrim Pipeline very seriously and to   

 adopt the Resolution.  Ulster County was the first to adopt such a Resolution with a 22-1  

 vote in support.  
       Sandra Kissam from Union Avenue
       Ms. Kissam asked the Town Board if they saw the letter to the editor in both the Mid 

       Hudson Times and the Sentinel that she submitted.  Ms. Kissam stated that while the 
       Town sits here deliberating, the Pilgrim Pipeline is lobbying Albany, and specifically             

       the Thruway and the DOT as long and as fast as they can.  Residents from the Town 
       sent letters to the Thruway and also to the Governor urging them all not to approve                  

       the Pipeline.  There hasn’t been an answer of any kind yet.  

 Ms. Kissam asked the Town Board to please make a commitment at the next Town 
       Board Meeting scheduled for Monday, April 20th and pass the Resolution against                    
       the Pipeline as this is a critical point.
       Ms. Kissam asked the Town Supervisor if the members of the audience can comment 
       on agenda items and also wanted to know about the legal action re: the Potentiality of 
       the Executive Session: Delaware Aqueduct Tap Litigation.  Supervisor Piaquadio said 

       that the legal controversy has to do with a subcontractor and has nothing to do with 

       environmental issues.  Furthermore, the Executive Session will not be held tonight.
       Allan Crawford from Mountain View Avenue
       The meeting held on March 18th that the Pilgrim Pipeline presented left some 
       unanswered questions and was all smoke and mirrors.  Mr. Crawford handed out                 

       a MSDS (Material Safety Data Sheet) package to the Town Board which included: 
       Chemical Product and Company Identifications, Product Composition, Hazards 
       Identification, First Aid Measures, Fire Fighting Measures, Exposure Controls                          

       and Personal Protection, Accidental Release Measures, Handling and Storage,                     

       Physical and Chemical Properties, Stability and Reactivity, Toxicological 

       Information, Disposal Information, Environmental Information, Regulatory Information, 

       Special Precautions and Supplemental Information, Transportation Requirements.  

 Iris Marie Bloom – Executive Director (Protecting Our Waters)
       Ms. Bloom wanted to make sure of the facts about the Pilgrim Pipeline.  Towns never 
       recover from the ruptured oil pipelines.  There are no assurances whatsoever based               

       on reality.  Two pipelines are nothing but double trouble and add to climate change.     

       We can’t trust the Pilgrim Pipeline Corporation as they are bullying our people and                

       don’t have eminent domain.  Their track record is not good.  Please take action to              

       pass the Resolution and deny the permit.  We need to protect our people!
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       Judith Carpova from Kerhonksen

       Ms. Carpova used to work at a refinery where things went on such as: flairs falling               

       over, the refinery would wait until dark to clean the furnaces and leaks weren’t reported.  

       Many corners were cut and large amounts of pollution emitted.  The standards being 

       used are being reflected of what we can expect if constructed.  We will not be safe.

Norma Constable from Leptondale

The Pilgrim Pipeline came to the Town Board meeting to impress the Board.  They            

       gave an oral response and was avoiding and misleading the residents of the Town.              

       This project is in the early stages of development and the Pipeline company should                   

       be able to inform the Town residents of our welfare.  The more Ms. Constable hears,                        
       the worse it gets.  She encourages non-support.


Gladys Figueroa from Plattekill
       Ms. Figueroa was attending the Town Board meeting in support of her neighbors.                

       She stated that our property values would go down and who would want to buy a home 

       with a pipeline.  Please sign the Resolution.

Rose Guerrera from Modena
       The Pilgrim Pipeline has not answered any of our questions and never brought back                

       any of the responses that were requested.  There was a promise made to provide                       

       for 1,000 jobs from Albany to New Jersey after completion.  Then the residents were 
       informed that forty people would be taking care of the Pilgrim Pipeline - will they have             

       to work 24/7?  Ms. Guerrera informed the Town Board that if the Pipeline is installed and 

       homeowners want to upgrade or put a building on your own property, the homeowner 

       will need to get approval from the Pilgrim Pipeline before doing this.  They will have 

       control of our property.  This has to stop.

      15. (DELETED ITEM): POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Delaware Aqueduct  

            Tap Litigation                  

            This item was deleted from the agenda.
 16.  ADJOURNMENT

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town Board  

 meeting at 8:03 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



 Meeting adjourned at 8:03 pm.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 4/9/15

